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ADDENDUM TO REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS (RFQ) 

 

Solicitation On-Call Architecture & Engineering RFQ 
RFQ 2025.09.05 

Date 09/24/2025 
Addendum # 1 
Purpose of Addendum Posting questions and answers 

 
Questions: 

1. Does the above RFQ include the need for “Land Survey” services? 

A: “Land Survey” services are not a part of this RFQ. 

2. Is the 2023 Mariner Community Campus Land Surveying Services - NO. 2023.02.22 
still valid? 

A: The 2023 solicitation was specific to that project and not related to this RFQ.  

3. Do you plan on choosing only one architectural firm for on-call services? 

A: Yes, at this time our plan is to select one firm. 

4. Do you have a rough notion of the scope of work within the district over the next few 
years? 

A: There are several small and medium-sized projects in the plans for the next few 
years, but nothing is confirmed as these will be evaluated and prioritized based on 
available budget and resources.  

5. Will FCA, commissioning, or clean energy solutions be included in this solicitation? 

A: While not specifically asked for in this RFP, there is a good chance that services 
like this will be needed by Sno-Isle Libraries in the next few years. 

6. Is Sno-Isle Libraries renewing any of the existing On Call Architects? The RFQ states 
3 years initially with renewals up to 2 additional years. 

A: No. The contract term for the current On Call Architectural firm ends in October 
and this RFQ serves to secure these services for the next 3-5 years.  


